Pete Crandall PO Box 554 706 W Tenakee Ave Tenakee Springs, AK 99841

January 6, 2015

Alaska Dept. of Fish & Game Board of Fisheries PO Box 115526 Juneau, AK 99811-5526

Dear Board Members:

<u>I am in opposition to and am commenting on the Proposal 69</u> – 5 AAC 32.150. Closed waters in registration Area A.

I live in Tenakee Springs and utilize the local subsistence reserve to catch crab for personal use. This area is in close proximity to town and is safe to get to in a small skiff. I urge you to retain the existing status and boundaries of this small area for local subsistence/personal use.

Tenakee Inlet has more than adequate areas for commercial use and the retention of the current status retains a fair balance for use by both users groups.

I urge you to <u>reject Proposal 69 – 5 AAC 32.150</u>, leaving the areas and their boundaries as they are.

Sincerely,

Pete Crandall

Gundul